



Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400 Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President I. Susan Kattula, Vice President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary Carl Weckerle, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy, Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

December 1, 2021

Dear WCS Community,

On behalf of our entire school community, I send our deepest sympathies and prayers to the victims, their families, and the entire Oxford community.

Some of the early reports from yesterday's tragedy show that Oxford High School had been trained in A.L.I.C.E., which helped minimize the number of people affected because staff and students were able to use this training.

A.L.I.C.E. encourages staff and students to respond to a crisis based on their situation, rather than rely on centralized instructions during a crisis. In the aftermath of yesterday's tragedy, I want our parents and community to know that our district staff has been trained and regularly conducts A.L.I.C.E. practice drills, much like we do fire and tornado drills. In fact, just a few weeks ago on November 8, we conducted an A.L.I.C.E. drill districtwide with both students and staff, which included practicing these different options:

Alert – inform people of the threat, giving as much information as possible.

Lockdown – lockdown and/or barricade the room if it is not safe to evacuate.

Inform – pass on as much information as possible to others and to First Responders, including calling 911.

Counter – counter an intruder with distraction or other tactics.

Evacuate – evacuate the building if it is safe and remove themselves from the threat.

In addition to these protocols, we have direct connections with our police and fire departments, school resource officers in our high schools, along with radio communications, maps of our schools, security cameras, and parent-student re-unification sites for every school if students and staff evacuate.

I encourage all of us to reinforce in our children that if they SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING to a trusted adult. Together, we are safer when we share information. If you have any questions, concerns, or need support, please contact your child's school.

Sincerely

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent





عزيزي WCS المجتمع ،

وبالنيابة عن مجتمعنا المدرسي بأكمله، أبعث بأعمق مواساتنا وصلواتنا إلى الضحايا وأسرهم ومجتمع أكسفورد بأكمله.

وتظهر بعض التقارير المبكرة من مأساة الأمس أن مدرسة أكسفورد الثانوية قد تدربت في A.L.I.C.E.، مما ساعد على تقليل عدد الأشخاص المتضررين إلى أدنى حد ممكن لأن الموظفين والطلاب كانوا قادرين على استخدام هذا التدريب.

تشجع A.L.I.C.E. الموظفين والطلاب على الاستجابة لأزمة بناء على وضعهم، بدلا من الاعتماد على التعليمات المركزية أثناء الأزمات. في أعقاب مأساة الأمس، أريد أن يعرف آباؤنا ومجتمعنا أن موظفي منطقتنا قد تم تدريبهم وإجراء تدريبات تدريبية دوريا على. C الحرائق والأعاصير. في الواقع، قبل بضعة أسابيع فقط في 8 تشرين الثاني/نوفمبر، أجرينا تمرينا على. C مستوى المنطقة مع الطلاب والموظفين، وشمل ذلك ممارسة هذه الخيارات المختلفة:

إبلاغ الناس بالتهديد، وإعطاء أكبر قدر ممكن من المعلومات.

تأمين و/ أو تحصين الغرفة إذا لم تكن آمنة لإخلاء.

نقل أكبر قدر ممكن من المعلومات إلى الأخرين والمستجيبين الأوانل ، بما في ذلك الاتصال بالرقم 911.

مواجهة دخيل مع الهاء أو تكتيكات أخرى.

إخلاء المبنى إذا كان آمنا وإزالة أنفسهم من التهديد.

بالإضافة إلى هذه البروتوكولات، لدينا صلات مباشرة مع أقسام الشرطة والإطفاء لدينا، وموظفي الموارد المدرسية في مدارسنا الثانوية، جنبا إلى جنب مع الاتصالات اللاسلكية، وخرائط مدارسنا، وكاميرات الأمن، ومواقع إعادة توحيد الوالدين والطلاب لكل مدرسة إذا قام الطلاب والموظفون بالإخلاء.

أنا أشجع كل واحد منا لتعزيز في أطفالنا أنه إذا رأوا شيئا، ويقول شيئا لبالغ موثوق به معا، نكون أكثر أمانا عندما نتشارك المعلومات. إذا كان لديك أي أسنلة أو مخاوف أو تحتاج إلى دعم، يرجى الاتصال بمدرسة طفلك.

اخلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه

المشرف